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Click here for Calendar 
 
 

South Korean Students 
Depart 

Saturday 17th August 
 

Assembly 
Thursday 22nd August 

 
Fathers’ Day Stall 
Disco 6.30 – 8pm 

Wednesday 28th August 
` 

 School Photos 
Tuesday 24th September 

 
Term 3 Pupil Free and 
School Closure Days 
Thursday 29th August 

Friday 30th August  
(School Closure Day) 
Friday 27th September 

 
Term 3 Ends 

2pm 
Thursday 26th September 

 
 

 
 

 

Greetings all, 
 

New benches – we are all enjoying the new 
rainbow benches.  They look great and are easy to 
move.   The benches were purchased with funds 
from our old OSHC service.  The remainder of the 
old OSHC funds will be put towards our new 
Nature Play / Outdoor Learning space.  I hope to 
have more information and concept plans to share 
in the near future.  
 

Farewell to our South Korean Students – Our 
eight South Korean students depart Adelaide tomorrow.  All students at 
our school have benefited in the experience of hosting the South Korean 
students.  Many thanks again to our fantastic host families for a job well 
done.  
 

Excursions – It is a privilege and a joy to take our students on excursions. 
All of our students were a credit to themselves, our school and their 
families when we took them on excursions to Warrawong and then the 
Adelaide Zoo. It is wonderful to be able to take our students off site to do 
value added activities knowing they will be so well behaved. Both 
excursions were subsidised by some of the money that our school receives 
for hosting our South Korean visitors.  I hope you enjoy the photos in this 
newsletter.  
 

OSHC – Happy Haven are offering exciting events for our Pupil Free and 
School Closure Days.  See fliers in this newsletter.  Generous Government 
subsidies available to most families. 
 

Information for Parents – Did you know the Department for Education has 
tips for Parents experiencing difficulties with children going to school and 
other issues.  See the link: https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parenting-
and-child-care/parenting/attendance-support-families 
 
Jill Gurner 
Principal 
 

http://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/
https://www.kersbrookps.sa.edu.au/


Warrawong Excursion 
 

We learnt a lot about native Australian animals at 
Warrawong.  Many species have become extinct due to 
changes to the landscape, their food and habitat 
requirements and predation by introduced species such 
as cats and foxes.   
 
In this photo, Kat is holding a baby Bettong.  Bettongs 
used to live all over Australia but died out after 
colonisation.  People are trying to reintroduce Bettongs 
in some places but they have to be inside special fences 
which exclude cats and foxes.  Bettongs are like little 
rabbits but hop like kangaroos.  Bettongs used to live in 
Kersbrook too. 

Image right:  Steph was specially selected 
to demonstrate what to do when you see a 
snake!  She bravely stood still while it 
made itself comfy upon her foot.  This 
snake looks like a tiger snake, but it is a 
harmless (to humans!) python. 
 
 
 

How good are Barn Owls?  This little fellow was 
rescued from the wild as he has a bung wing.  Barn 
Owls need hollows and it can take a tree 100 years to 
have good hollows for owls and other creatures. 
 
We can help by saving older trees - not cutting them 
down.  Dead trees are important to keep for tree 
hollows.  People can put up nesting boxes which helps.  
Everyone can make a difference to help the animals 
have places to live. 

 
 



Adelaide Zoo Excursion 
 

We enjoyed our day at the 
Adelaide Zoo learning 
about habitats and life 
cycles.  The pandas, lions 
and orang-utan were 
favourites.   
 
The bilby pictured below 
in the nocturnal area is so 
cute.  Bilbies were 
ubiquitous throughout 
Australia and it is easy to 
see how they were 
displaced by the rabbit 
who would have used the 
same habitat and food 
sources. 
 
Our magnificent Sumatran 
Orang-Utan means Man of 
the Forest in Bahasa 
Indonesian.  You can see 
why when he makes a tool 
of the frond to poke 
through the bars to access 
his food.  All the animals 
pictured are critically 
endangered. 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 
 
 



Anyone wanting to learn karate?  

Then National Karate Academies is perfect for the whole family.  
We teach practical, common sense, street based self defence in a fun learning environment.  
Female Instructor, DCIS check. 
 
Starting again this term: 
 
Tuesday 29/1/19 at Birdwood Primary School Gym, Pflaum St 
Kids 6.45pm to 7.45 (Start 5yrs old) 
Adults 7.45pm to 9.00pm 
 
Thursday 31/01/2019 at Williamstown Hall, Queen Street 
Kids 6.30pm to 7.30 (Start 5yrs old) 
Adults 7.30pm to 9.00pm 
 
 
Please contact Sensei Wendy Greer 0407838950 for further information. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


